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NEWSLETTER FOR FIRST TERM 2011 / 2012 ACADEMIC SESSION

We started the first term in an exclusive manner with prompt response to academic activities. In addition, the administrative staff rose to the occasion with teeming number of new students scrambling for admission to the various classes. The teaching and learning processes took off immediately.

APPRECIATION

Parents and guardians deserve to be highly appreciated because, to a large and commendable extent, they have contributed to the huge success recorded in the management of the students whom they entrusted into our care. At various times, they have made meaningful suggestions that have moved the school to an enviable height. Most importantly, they have given us moral and financial support whenever necessary. It is, therefore, not an overstatement to say here that together we have formed an academic family charged with the responsibility of moving both the school and the students forward. We appreciate and honour you indeed.
PAYMENT OF SCHOOL FEE

The school fee for next term should be paid on or before 9th January, 2012 which is the reopening day. Meanwhile, we are glad to announce our satisfaction with the understanding shown by parents / guardians in
payment of fees. Your promptness in this regard is praiseworthy. We are grateful and do hope that the negligible few who, for one reason or the other, delay payment, will do better and respond as and when due next term.
BOARDING FACILITY

As you are already aware, the school hostel for both boys and girls respectively, is absolutely exquisite and located in a high – brow and serene environment which makes reading and learning easy for the students. The interior and environmental sanitation of the hostel vicinity is wholesome and conducive to sound health.
Again, numerous activities are made compulsory for dormitory students to boost their academic and physical conditions. There are such activities as aerobics, music and computer training all of which are intensified during the weekends.

There is a well – equipped Sick Bay where ailing hostel students are given first aid while serious cases are referred to the school hospital for adequate medical care. Trained nurses are employed to take care of the hostel health – care unit. At times, students are inoculated when the need arises. Moreso, with the approval from parent, medical personnel carry out deworming exercise on the students. We do all these to ensure a sound mind in a healthy body.
The hostel bill is affordable and the diet served the students is appetizing and body – building. One important fact is that immediately a student is brought to the hostel, he or she is removed from distractions characteristic of the hustle and bustle of city life and ignorance of rustic rural life. It is the best school opportunity befitting a student. So, join others, contact the principal on this and you will be happy that you did 
ADMISSION TO SCHOOLS ABROAD


It is now very easy for students wishing to study in universities overseas to secure admission through the agency of Lagooz International Admission programme. This programme is available within universities in :

(i) United Kingdom
(ii) Canada 

(iii) Ukraine

(iv) Cyprus

However, the universities using our agency are selected best universities in the countries mentioned above. Every arrangement right from the admission stage until the student arrives the university of choice is entirely our responsibility, and it does not involve any delay. This opportunity is open to Lagooz students as well as other Nigerians who want their children to attend the best universities in Europe. Arrangement involves securing visa and admission support, accommodation, world-class acceptance certificate and other important documents. For further information on this, contact the school at:

Lagooz Schools


11 & 12, Omotoye Estate Road, Orile –Agege.

Tel: 08035460969, 08138807893, 08020663026

Website: www.lagooz.com
ICAN   PROGRAMME

Lagooz Schools operate ICAN programme for those who want to take to Accountancy either as a profession or an addition to one’s academic degree. It is also ideal for business men and women who forsee the need to expand their financial empire and keep abreast of every monetary transactions and records. 
This course is available for those with SSCE, OND, HND and Bachelor’s degree. Also, those with higher qualifications who want to venture into accountancy are welcome. For further details, contact the school office or call any of the numbers above.
TOEL, SAT, JAMB AND WAEC REGISTRATION
Registration and lectures are in top gear for TOEEL and SAT which are international examinations in addition to JAMB (UTME), SSCE and WASSCE (GCE)conducted locally.
It is always advisable to start every preparation as early as possible to avoid belated readiness when many stones would have been left unturned. These are vital examinations which serve as veritable springboards for future academic take- off. There are highly screened, tested and vibrant teachers employed by us to give the candidates what they need to pass. Therefore, you should contact the school now and, in addition, partake in the registration and lectures.

ENTRANCE EXAMINATION (Primary/ Secondary)
Lagooz Schools will conduct entrance examinations for admission to JSS1 and primary School classes as from January 2012. You are therefore advised to start now to make your enquiries and get your child registered for any of the examinations.

UPWARD REVIEW OF SCHOOL FEES
It is important to inform you of the move to review tuition fee upwards considering the facilities and the vision of the school for the students from next term.

The truth is that this school is committed to ensuring the supply of those basic materials that will so equip the students in a manner that will make them compete favourably with their colleagues both at the national and international levels. In fact, it has been our mission to always set the pace for other schools to follow and we must carry the students along in our drive to carve a niche for ourselves.

Since this is a task that must be done in the interest of our students, we seek your support to review the tuition fee a bit upward to enable us purchase sophisticated international academic equipment and put certain infrastructure in place for our students to practise with and make the difference clear.

The amount will be communicated to you soonest just as the new rate will commence from second term which begins on 9th January, 2012.
INTERNATIONAL EXCURSION

Your child has been chosen to join others on an educational tour to England to visit Camp Beamount with various educational activities. 


The Europe tour will cost N600,000 (six hundred thousand naira) and registration closes March 30th, 2012. Installment payment is available. Visit the school for detail or call Faith on 08035460969.


For those who cannot afford the Europe trip, an alternative educational tour has been arranged in Ghana. The cost is N90,000 (ninety thousand naira) by road while by flight is  N130,000 (one hundred and thirty thousand naira) and the registration closes 30th June, 2012.


See handbill or call Faith on 08035460969
UPWARD REVIEW OF SCHOOL BUS FEE


We sincerely identify with parents/guardians whose children shuttle to and from the school using our school bus services. We do hope that they will continue associating with such services.


However, the school bus fee will be reviewed upwards so as to enable us serve you and our students better. The new rate will be communicated to you as soon as possible.

INTER-HOUSE SPORTS

We regret to inform you that due to logistic reasons, the inter-house sports competition scheduled for next term will no longer hold. The new date will be made known to you at the appropriate time. 

SSCE/JSSC EXAMINATIONS

The two examinations will take place from April till July ending. To this effect you are advised to respond to all the financial commitments of those examinations and supervise the students’ reading at home.


Once more, we appreciate all of you and wish you Merry Christmas and Happy New Year in advance. Be blessed.

___________________

   E.O. Otubela (Mrs)

           Principal
